
         

SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                             27-28 JULY 2019 

 

UNIVERSITY PARISH OF CHRIST SUN OF JUSTICE 
 

SUMMER MASS SCHEDULE 

MONDAY thru THURSDAY:  5:15 PM 

SATURDAY:  5:15 PM VIGIL MASS; SUNDAY:  10:00 AM  

HOLY DAYS: AS ANNOUNCED IN THE BULLETIN  

MEMORIAL MASSES: FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH @ 10:00 AM 

 

Our Mission Statement:  Empowered by the Holy Spirit, we proclaim we are God’s people under the banner of The University 

Parish of Christ Sun of Justice. Through our words and actions, the Good News of Christ Jesus is announced here at 

Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute: students, staff, faculty, alumni, and local community members.  As God’s people on a 

spiritual journey, we are committed to lifelong learning, integrating faith with arts, science and technology.  In addition, we 

endeavor to manifest justice and charity called for by our faith to make real the presence of a loving Christ, here and 

wherever we find ourselves. 

Our Vision Statement:  The University Parish of Christ Sun of Justice – Responding to God’s love through servant 

leadership, a diverse welcoming community. 

  

Parish Membership: Renewal every September. Anyone wishing to join please ask for a membership form from the Chaplains’ 

Office or Deacon Joe Romand at anytime. 

Location of C+CC: 2125 Burdett Ave. (across from BARH dorms) Open 8:30 am – 10:30 pm 

Mailing address: RPI Chaplains’ Office, Rensselaer Union - Rm. 3514, 110 Eighth Street, Troy, NY 12180  

Telephone: (C+CC) 274-7793 Fax: (C+CC) 274-5945 (Chaplains’ Office) Mary Holbritter 276-6518 Diane Waters 276-6517 

E-mail: (Chaplains’ Office): holbrm@rpi.edu; waterd3@rpi.edu  

Web site: (C+CC) http://www.chapelandculturalcenter.net  (PARISH) http://www.christsunofjustice.org  

Director of C+CC: Kevin Krolik, 274-7793, krolik2@rpi.edu; Scheduling of C+CC for any function: 274-7793  

Director of Music:  Barbara Musial, musiab@sage.edu  

Christ Sun of Justice Trustees: Mary Crangle Nagy and Paul Kraus 

When entering the C+CC, please turn off all devices that may interrupt a service or private prayer.  Thanks!                                      
                  
Father John Cronin, Interim Priest, john.cronin@rcda.org    Joseph Romand, Deacon: romanj6@rpi.edu 
Office: 276-6518                                                                                             Office: 276-6518 or C+CC & Slavin House: 274-7793 ext. 11 

Readings for the Week: (28 July: SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) Gn 18:20-32; Col 2:12-14; Lk 11:1-13.  

(Monday) Ex 32:15-24, 30-34; Jn 11:19-27 or Lk 10:38-42 see 607: 1 Jn 4:7-16. (Tuesday) Ex 33:7-11; 34:5b-9, 28; 

Mt 13:36-43. (Wednesday) Ex 34:29-35; Mt 13:44-46 see 609: 1 Cor 10:31-11:1; Lk 14:25-33. (Thursday) Ex 40:16-

21, 34-38; Mt 13:47-53 see 610: Rom 8:1-4; Mt 5:13-19. (Friday) Lv 23:1,4-11, 15-16, 27, 34b-37; Mt 13:54-58. 

(Saturday) Lv 25:1, 8-17; Mt 14:1-12. (4 August: EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) Eccl 1:2; 2:21-23; Col 

3:1-5, 9-11; Lk 12:13-21.  

 

DURING THIS MONTH, ALBERT C. ZANG, SR, CARL WHITBY AND SCOTT DWYER WERE ENROLLED IN 

OUR MEMORIAL FUND. Next Sunday, 4 August, at the 10:00 am liturgy, we will have them as the principal 

intention. 

 

The next COFFEE HOUR will be held on 11 August, following the 10:00 am liturgy. No one has signed up to 

host and we are looking hosts. No experience necessary. If you are interested, please sign up today!  

 

TO ALL WHO ARE WITH US FOR STUDENT ORIENTATION FOR THE CLASS OF 2023: WELCOME!! This visit 

may be brief, but we look forward to having you join us in late August as you begin your tenure with us!! 

 

Do you have NEWS FOR THE BULLETIN? Just contact the Chaplain’s Office at (518) 276-6517 or send 

information to both Mary and Diane at holbrm@rpi.edu and waterd3@rpi.edu. The deadline is Wednesday by 

1:00 pm, to be included in that week’s bulletin. 

 

If you’re interested in becoming Catholic or know someone who is, or if you haven’t celebrated the sacraments 

of Eucharist or Confirmation, RCIA is for you!  For more information, contact Deacon Joe or Rosanne Rose at 

rose.fr@verizon.net or call the Chaplain’s Office at (518) 276-6517, 

 

NEXT WEEK, FOOD FOR THE HUNGRY OF TROY. Please remember those who struggle to make ends meet.   

Checks may be made payable to Bethany Center or Unity House.  

 

WELCOME PICNIC 2019 ~ Mark your calendars and plan on attending our annual Welcome Picnic! Please join us 

for food, fun, and fellowship on Sunday, 1 September, following the 5:00 pm Mass. Watch the bulletin for 

more information to come!   

 

LOCAL SUPPORT GROUPS: The Diocese of Albany sponsors a wide range of support groups throughout the 

greater Capital Region. If you or a loved one is seeking assistance and support in the areas of Bereavement, 

Cancer Support, Domestic Violence, Mental Health, Separated & Divorced, Hospice, Suicide, 12 Step Addiction, 

Widow & Widowers, know that you are not alone. Visit the diocesan website at www.rcda.org under the tab 

“Offices” go to “Parish Services” to learn about the ongoing support groups available. 
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GENERATIONS IN FAITH TOGETHER (GIFT): (Contact: Deacon Joe Romand, romanj6@rpi.edu) 

GIFT will resume in the fall at the start of the 2019-2020 academic year. Our program theme is Catholicism 

101. There are more than one billion Catholics in the world, and each one has a similar set of basic beliefs and 

practices that he or she follows. Some of the teachings of the Catholicism are thousands of years old, while 

others are more recent. Whether you identify as a catholic or not, you may be totally clueless or just unaware 

of some aspects of catholic traditions, history, doctrine, worship, devotion, or culture. So, what is the catholic 

culture like and what do Roman Catholics believe? Join our monthly group to find out. All our welcome. Please 

look for more information and the GIFT Registration form, which will be included as part of your annual parish 

membership renewal package.  

 

COLLEGE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #13635: (Contact: John Torbog, torboj@rpi.edu) 

--Our mission is to promote the moral, intellectual, and spiritual development of young men as well as to  

contribute to Catholic life on campus through acts of charity, social events and opportunities for faith  

formation. If you’re interested in becoming a College Knight or learning more about us, contact GK John! 

 

NEWMAN CATHOLIC FELLOWSHIP (Contact: Daniel Trosa, trosad@rpi.edu)  

--The NCF is one of the groups for Catholic Students here at RPI. Meeting weekly while school is in session, 

we grow together in our faith and form relationships with each other through strengthening our relationship with 

the Lord. Like our Newman Catholic Fellowship Facebook page for updates and contact information.  

 

CHAPEL + CULTURAL CENTER: (Contact: Kevin Krolik, krolik2@rpi.edu)  

--The “Social Justice Revisited” Art Exhibit by artist Betty LaDuke is now on exhibit in the Gallery at the 

C+CC. LaDuke’s paintings and prints explore social justice issues related to food production, migration and 

sustainability. Betty LaDuke has traveled throughout Africa, Asia, South and Central America, Europe and the 

Middle East. This extensive travel has allowed her to develop a unique position as an artist; one who has 

created a body of work that expresses deep commitment and understanding for the planet and for the rural 

people whose lives are connected to the land. All are invited to view the Art Exhibit through 31 July. 

 

***** 

A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE, by Bud Ozar  

Today’s gospel guarantees if we “ask” we will “receive,” perhaps not what we wanted but what our Heavenly 

Father knows is best for us, His children. All the love we have for our children, God has for us and more. As 

our children trust us, we must trust “Our Father.” 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter - "Knock and the door will be opened to you." Discover the amazing plan God has 

for you and your marriage by attending a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend. The next Weekends are  

18-20 Oct 2019 in Albany, NY and 13-15 Sep 2019 in Huntington, NY. For more information, call Ed & Rhonda 

Staats at 518-279-3243 or visit them at https://wwmenyalb.org/. 

HELP FOR GRIEVING PARENTS – A SPIRITUAL ONE-DAY RETREAT 

For: Parents who have experienced the death of a child of any age, by any cause, no matter how long ago – All 

are welcome! The Emmaus Ministry for Grieving Parents Spiritual Retreat will be held on Saturday, 5 October, 

from 9:30 am – 7:00 pm at St. Edward the Confessor Church, 569 Clifton Park Center Road, in Clifton Park. 

Come to a warm and loving place with other parents – to think, talk, feel and pray. Find compassion, rest and 

peace…at least for a time. The donation is $25 for individuals; $40 couples – scholarships are available. Pre-

registration is required. To register, go to www.emfgp.org. For more information, contact Mary Ann Sekellick 

at (518) 371-7372, ext. 224.  

 

ORGANIZING DAY WORKSHOP FOR MEN & WOMEN – “Out with the Old Season….IN with the New!” will be 

held at the Dominican Retreat and Conference Center on Saturday, 10 August from 10:00 am- 4:00 pm. It’s 

the best time to organize and you’re never too young to start! This event will be presented by Ceil Amendolia, 

OPA, and the cost is $40.00. For more information and/or reservations, contact the Center at  

(518) 393-4169, email dslcny@nybiz.rr.com or visit www.dslcny.org 

 

 

 

                          

                          MUSIC FOR EUCHARIST 

 

Gathering Song          #312 Here at This Table vs. 1,2 & 4 

Responsorial Psalm 138      Lord, on the Day That I Cried for 

    Help, You Answered Me 

Gospel Acclamation     Alleluia  

Preparation Hymn        #629 Blest Are They 

Opening Acclamation    Holy 

Memorial Acclamation    Save Us, Savior  

Lamb of God              Lamb of God 

Communion            #604 Come to the Water 

Recessional            #617 We Are Called 
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